Weekly News Bulletin Salem Evangelical Lutheran Church 417 Salem Church Road, Mt. Sidney, VA 24467

http://www.SalemLutheranVA.org/

Telephone 540-234-8161 People of Salem, Ministers

Pastor: Rev. Derek Boggs 540-416-8161 Director of Music: Mrs. Debbie Mongold

Organist: Aaron Looney

*GATHERING SONG: Faith of Our Fathers 813

*HYMN OF THE DAY: Here I Am Lord 574

*SENDING SONG: Jesus Calls Us O'er the Tumult 696

WELCOME TO WORSHIP! We're glad you are here!

Children – Activity bags are available from the ushers.

Everyone – please sign a red Attendance Folder so that we may have a record of your presence.

Visitors – may also sign a Welcome Card, found in the pew racks, and place it in the offering plate during the offering, you are also invited to sign our guest register by the entrance.

Prayer Requests – Please use the Welcome Card to make any prayer requests, and place it in the offering plate.

*FEEL FREE TO TAKE THIS NEWS BOOKLET WITH YOU, BUT PLEASE LEAVE THE WORSHIP BULLETIN AT THE BACK OF THE CHURCH. THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP.

ALTAR FLOWERS

To the Glory of God and in memory of Fred Gibson and Lucas Burns WELCA placed the flowers upon the altar.

Please keep in your prayers today and this week:

Madeline Joiner, Janice Converse, Ruthanne Logue, Sharon Alexander, Ellen Huffman, & Melvin, Joyce McDonald, Parker Fix, Bill Chafin,

Jane Nesselrodt, Margie Moore,

Bill Powell - He is doing amazingly well after surgery-Nancy Simmons's neighbor

Betty Myers -hospitalized

Pam Trumbo –liver cancer- sister-in-law to Lynn Rogers Dee Price –shoulder replacement –neighbor to Julie Maxwell

Barry Turner -heart surgery-brother-in-law to Beverley Wise

Bryson Joiner newborn in UVA breathing problems - son to Brooke and Justin Joiner

Anne King –pneumonia

Pam Cason – house burned daughter to JoAnn Alexander and Walter Cason

Patty Botkin – lung problems from auto accident

Those suffering with loneliness and depression

Pray for our military and our leaders

Pray for all people caught up in Human Trafficking

Pray for the safety and wisdom for all our law enforcement.

Victims of terrorism, violence, earthquakes, floods and fire.

Please pray for the family and friends of:

Clinton McAllister died January 18, he was a long time resident of Mount Sidney.

ATTENDANCE AND OFFERING

January 19 98 \$0,000.00 Reimagine \$0,000.00

TODAY'S WORSHIP HELPERS

USHERS: Captain: Captain- Frank Smith

Allen Bouknight, Noel Thomas, Theresa Thomas

Alternate: Trent Robertson

WORSHIP LEADER: Jim Sheets

ASSISTING LEADER: Dana Rhodenizer

CHILDREN'S SERMON: Jenna Rose Mapstone GREETERS: Susan and Matthew Gardner

READER: Louise Harris

ACOLYTE: Sandy Switzer CRUCIFER: Kitty Cook

NURSERY:

SOUND: Albert Ullrich FLOWERS: Sandy Switzer BREAD: Brooke Campbell LINENS: Lucy Dennison

COMMUNION PREPARERS: Charlie and Lucy Dennison SERVER: Tim Behler ASSISTANT: Megan O'Gorek

ALTERNATES: Lucy Smith – Sherry Ocheltree ATTENDANTS: William Munsey, alternate

THIS WEEK AT SALEM

January 26, 2020

8:30am Salem Men's Group Breakfast

9:45am Sunday School 11:00am Worship Service

WEDNESDAY: 5:30pm Bell choir

7:30pm Choir

THURSDAY: 9:00am Comfort Knotting

FRIDAY: News Years Eve – Happy New Year to all.

NEXT SUNDAY: February 2, 2020

9:45am Sunday School

11:00am Worship Service ~ Noisy Offering

Quotes from the "Church Mouse": "Great is thy faithfulness."

Leon and Barbara delivered 300 pounds of food to the Verona Food pantry Jan 16.

NOTICE Please turn your annual report in as soon as

Salem Men's Group Breakfast Sunday, January 26 - 8:30am. Bring food to share. Warren Wise will give an update on the Imagine Center loan. All men are welcome to come enjoy the fellowship food and Prayer Ministry led by Loo Noordzy.

Winter Celebration

Winter Celebration for our senior high youth is January 24-26. Please contact Allison Ullrich or Pastor Derek if you're interested in going.

<u>Knitter & Crocheters</u> - Please consider making some Prayer Shawls these winter months so that our Prayer Ministry can continue. Contact Carolyn Bouknight for patterns or information. There is still some yarn in the storage room by the downstairs kitchen. Thank you, Carolyn

The next Comfort Knotting session will be Thursday, Jan. 30 from 9 till 2. Come for an hour or stay for the day. There is lots to do: measuring, cutting, sorting, pressing and sewing. Bring your scissors and a bag lunch for a good time for a good cause.

2020 Salem Men's Group officers (same as 2019)

Pres.-Charles Leach; Vice pres.- Hank Kowalla; Treas.- Keith Robertson, Prayer Ministry – Loo Noordzy.

Hello everyone,

On February 16th, after worship, we will be hosting a reception for Leon in celebration of his many years as Salem's Financial Secretary. Please mark your calendars and plan to join us in thanking Leon for his many years of faithful service.

Peace, P Derek

Saturday Sundae Hymn Sing - February 1st

The Annual Hymn sing will be Saturday February 1st in the Imagine Center 2 - 4 pm. We will begin singing everyone's favorite hymns at 2pm and sing for about an hour. Then we shall enjoy ice cream sundaes and goodies (free) courtesy of members of the Worship & Music Committee. It's always a fun way to spend a winter afternoon so please plan to attend and bring your friends!!

Recently, items are coming up missing from both kitchen. We no longer have any of the can openers and knives are going missing, just to name a few. If you borrow anything, please sign the items out on the back of the door before taking them. If you have borrowed items, please return them to their respective kitchen. It gets costly to have to continue to replace items.

New member class

A new member class will be held on <u>Tuesday</u>, February 11th at 6:30 pm in the Imagine Center. Anyone new to Salem who would like to learn more about the Lutheran tradition, membership, and how to be involved are welcome to join us. If you have any questions, please contact Pastor Derek.

We need volunteers to head up the Vacation Bible School program for this summer. That would involve 2 or 3 persons working together to organize the different aspects of VBS. Please do not disappoint our children by our having to cancel VBS this summer because of lack of persons willing to lead the VBS program. Please contact Lucy Dennison, Dianne Chafin, Dauria Huffman, or Pastor Derek if you can give of your time so we can offer this important ministry for our children.

big yard sale - at Saint Andrews church

1083 dice's spring road Weyers Cave, VA 24486 see bulletin board for information